PIONEER ELEMENTARY

MONTHLY REPORT
(October)
ENROLLMENT/ATTENDANCE:
CAMPUS/PROGRAM PPCD PRE-K K TOTAL
PIONEER 20 91 154 265
DAEP 0 0 0 0
ATTENDANCE % X 95.14% 95.92% 95.5%

INNOVATIONS:

1. We are implementing phase Il of a campus wide positive intervention
support system. This plan includes Response to Intervention specifically
targeted at teaching behaviors.

2. We have built an on-site training room to help teachers continue to be
learners and to create an environment of continued learning among our
faculty

3. We are in the process of creating a sensory diet space that will be utilized
by regular and special education students that are in Tier Il or Tier lll of
RTI B and require interventions that could be taught / fulfilled within that
space. The outcome from this type of setting is to maximize instructional
time by taking preventative measures once needs are identified.

4. Kindergarten is using a new version of our traditional report card that will
provide more insight to parents regarding their child’s progress towards
specific skills / TEKS. (data based report card)

5. Campus wide use of google classroom and google educational tools to
enhance communication and collaboration among staff.

CAMPUS NEWS:
1. We will be changing the format of our Halloween Class Parties to a Fall
Festival format in which we will have more opportunities for parent
involvement and learning activities for all students

STUDENT HONORS:



Each week we are honoring a student from each
class as a Pioneer H.E.R.O. that has exemplified the character trait we
have taught through PBIS / Character Education.

i We are rewarding good attendance with our campus
“spinning wheel” where student have the opportunity to be recognized
for school attendance.

FIELD TRIPS:
1. On October 2nd Pre-K visited the Graham Post Office

Station
3. Kindergarten will be going to the Homecoming Pep Rally

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:



Campus Level PBIS Support Training
facilitated by PBIS Team

Selected staff attended Balanced Literacy Bootcamp with Melissa Leach
All kindergarten staff participated in a model teach lesson led by Melissa
Leach. Teachers learned about student reading levels, small group
instruction, and instructional methods for reading.

October 12th - Connected Consulting

Teachers that are co-teaching in pre-k for the first time participated in a
site visit and Q&A session with the pre-k co-teaching staff at Cunningham
Elementary in Wichita Falls ISD.

October 12th - SMmART Tank Staff and Mrs. Budarf to visit Little EIm ISD
and Prestwick STEM Academy to view the kindergarten section of their
school and the 21st century learning environment that has been created

TEACHER/STAFF SPOTLIGHT:

The PBIS Team has developed a 3 Tier Behavior Intervention plan to
implement throughout this school year that will support our campus
positive behavior support system currently in place.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

OTHER:

Meet / Greet Parent Coffee Break October 8th 7:30 - 8:30am

Our first Watch D.0.G.S. Kick-Off will be held at Woodland for all
elementary schools October 20th

November 11th kindergarten will participate in the GISD tribute to our
local veterans.

The week of November 2nd-6th will be the annual Pioneer Book Fair
Thursday, November 5th will be our PTO Fundraiser: Pioneer Hot Dog
Dinner



1. Pioneer staff just completed our McTeacher Night in cooperation with the local
McDonalds. This was a PHENOMENAL event that allowed a large percentage of our
students and their families to interact with the staff in a fun - loving environment. This
event allowed us to build upon family relationships while fundraising for our campus!



